

King County Construction Guidance

In response to the Governor's April 24, 2020, <u>Phase 1 Construction Restart COVID-19 Job Site Requirements</u>, King County will operate in accordance with the Phase 1: Low Risk guidelines.

"Restart existing construction projects with COVID-19 Safety Plans that allow work which only can be performed meeting social distancing requirements. These activities would be able to be performed meeting the requirements of the "COVID-19 Construction Industry Emergency Requirements – Version 4-2-2020" or the "Residential Construction COVID-19 Job Site Requirements" without additional planning."

Inspection Services updated 4/24/2020

Per guidelines issued by the Governor, the Department of Local Services, Permitting Division will begin accepting requests for construction and land use inspections on Monday, April 27, 2020. In order to qualify for an inspection, the job site must be in compliance with the Governor's Phase 1 Construction Restart COVID-19 Job Site Requirements. Job sites that are deemed to not be in compliance with the Governor's guidelines will not be inspected.

All complaints regarding construction activity and job site compliance with the Governor's guidelines should be directed to the Washington State Department of Labor and Industry Call Center (1-800-423-7233) or via e-mail to adag235@lni.wa.gov.

Permitting will continue to respond to code enforcement complaints about any unpermitted development activity but Permitting staff will not attempt to enforce the Stay Home Order.

Call or Email Us with Questions

- Call the Permit Center at 206-296-6600
- Email DPERWebInquiries@KingCounty.gov